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From the Editor: Just a reminder, I need articles for the April Newsletter and beyond. I have nothing in the way 

of Member articles in the Bank. Please consider writing something: a recent acquisition, a favourite cover, a 

favourite stamp issue, etc.  

We now have a ZOOM meeting scheduled for Feb 15, 2025. (See invitation below). There is room for more 

presentations. Please let me know ASAP if you would like to present something at this meeting. Thanks as always 

to Charles Livermore and BNAPS for Hosting these meetings. 

Newfoundland Study Group ZOOM session: 

Klaus Wehlt will present on “Newfoundland - UPU Specimens, an Update” 

Feb 15, 2025 12:00 PM Eastern Time (US and Canada) 

https://us06web.zoom.us/j/82674401488?pwd=U8dhcdGEnQnmuTg5NSMuGUbx47EtLo.1  

If attending by telephone: 

Meeting ID: 826 7440 1488 

Passcode: 817341 

Find your local number: https://us06web.zoom.us/u/kVbI1iXkM  

***************************************************************************************** 

From Tony Thompson, FRPSL: A short comment for the Newfoundland Newsletter. I was reading the first 

issue of 2025 and immediately noticed the relatively large size of the images showing all the details that the 

authors intended to show. Other publications all to often, shrink images so much that the salient features are 

almost impossible to see. Additionally, I see that the PDF is 3.1 mB for 16 pages – a relatively large file size that 

further supports high quality images. I assume that no one has problems downloading larger files any longer. I 

am sure all will join me in thanking Mal and Martin for their hard work in 2024 in producing the newsletter with 

its large clear images and interesting articles. 

From Klaus Wehlt: As is so often the case, I stumbled across an interesting newspaper article while looking for 

something completely different. 

On June 11, 1886, the General Post Office published a notice that free delivery of letters and newspapers within 

the city limits of St. John's would be introduced with immediate effect. I assume that previously incoming mail 

and newspapers had to be collected from the post office. I have not found anything about this in the Newfoundland 

Almanac of 1886. If I remember correctly, I have found post office advertisements in much older newspapers 

listing unclaimed mail, but I didn't find anything right away. 

Questions:  Were you aware of this announcement?  

Do you know how mail delivery was organized in St. John's before?  

Is this something the other Study Group members might be interested in?  
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Evening Telegram, St. John’s, Newfoundland, June 22nd, 1886 

 

I also found this announcement: That`s only a part of the complete announcement 

The Public Ledger, St. John‘s, Newfoundland, March 1st, 1867 
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From Blair Ashford:    Poem Mail 

I have owned this cover for a few years, mainly due to the marking “RETURNED/ FOR/ BETTER 

DIRECTION” – one of only three known examples. This fall, while researching another topic, I stumbled upon 

a notice in the 27th October 1938 Post Office Circular. Apparently, using a poem as an address was becoming 

enough of an issue to warrant an official mention and directions on handling. 

Dated 19 October 1938, this cover makes me wonder: could it have been the catalyst for that notice? With 

no other markings or return address, and a vertical fold, the evidence suggests this letter was opened and returned 

inside a Dead Letter Office ‘ambulance ’cover, in alignment with the instructions in the circular. 

While finding Joe MacIsaac in Port au Port probably wasn’t too hard, it seems the trend of poetic addresses 

had become a frustrating one for postal workers! 

 

 

Figure 1: St Mary’s postmark dated 19 October 1938 with the rare marking “RETURNED/ FOR/ BETTER 

DIRECTION.” St Mary’s is located on the Avalon Peninsula, about 100 km southwest of St. John’s. The intended 

destination, Port au Port, is on Newfoundland's west coast, roughly 600 km away, perhaps underscoring the 

challenge for postal staff. 

 

 

Figure 2: Official notice addressing the use of unconventional, poetic addresses. 

A scan of part of page 410 of the 27th of October 1938 Post Office Circular. 
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There are two important BNA Collections coming to auction in February.  Some major rarities are up for sale. - Editor 

 

  
 

 

 

 

https://easternauctions.us19.list-manage.com/track/click?u=caa47e81fc3fc55df8ca7b58c&id=25b327ebd7&e=5c1a9daa2c
https://easternauctions.us19.list-manage.com/track/click?u=caa47e81fc3fc55df8ca7b58c&id=379404990a&e=5c1a9daa2c

